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Calendar of Events 

 
Friday, January 13 
 7:00pm: Shabbat Evening Service 
  MLK Unity Worship Weekend 
  w/Mt. Pisgah AME Church 
  Sermon by Rev. Alston 
 
Saturday, January 14 
 10:30am: Torah Study (Zoom only) 
 
Sunday, January 15 
 11:00am: Service at Mt. Pisgah AME Church 
  Sermon by Rabbi Dubin 
 
Sunday, January 22 
 9:30am: Sunday School 
 
Friday, January 27 
 7:30pm: Shabbat Evening Service 
 
Sunday, January 29 
 9:30am: Community B’Yachad, Sisterhood 
 
Sunday, February 5 
 9:30am: Dor L’Dor 
 
Monday, February 6 
 7:00pm: Board of Trustees Mtg. 
 
Friday, February 10 
 7:30pm: Shabbat Evening Service 
 
Yoga: Wednesdays at 7:15pm 
 
Note: Most in-person events will also be 
available virtually on Zoom. 

Rabbi’s Message 

(continued on next page) 

Dear Friends, 

I write this note to you filled with gratitude and admiration for 
my JCNWJ family.  Many of you, I know, are aware that as the 
spiritual leader of this community, I am blessed with a Rabbi’s 
Discretionary Fund, out of which I make donations to worthy 
causes in need of support.  The reason I know many of you are 
aware of this is because many of you have taken it upon 
yourselves to donate personally to it.  What you may not know, 
however, is that the Rabbi’s Discretionary fund is fed not only 
by individual donations, but also by a $400 contribution each 
and every year from the general operating budget of the 
JCNWJ, which means, of course, that the fund from which I 
support worthy causes belongs not only to those of you who 
earmark specific donations, but to every member of the temple 
family, because a portion of the dues from every member is 
included. 

Moses Maimonides taught in his monumental code of Jewish 
Law, Mishneh Torah (written between 1170-1180 CE) that “A 
person who compels others to give charity and motivates 
them to do so receives a greater reward than the person 
who actually gives.” 

With Maimonides in mind, it’s clear to me that each and every 
one of you should stand proud that your money has indeed 
“compelled me to give charity and motivated me.”  As such, the 
entire JCNWJ community is deserving of great reward. 
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Rabbi’s Message (continued) 

So as to offer you fuller understanding of what your funds have accomplished, I am including here a 
comprehensive list of the organizations to whom I donated discretionary fund money in 2022.   

(continued on next page) 
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Rabbi’s Message (continued) 

 

(continued on next page) 
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Rabbi’s Message (continued) 

 

(continued on next page) 
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Rabbi’s Message (continued) 

 

(continued on next page) 
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Rabbi’s Message (continued) 

 

(continued on next page) 
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Rabbi’s Message (continued) 

 

This concludes the list of worthy organizations to whom I contributed out of the Rabbi’s Discretionary 
Fund in 2022.  If you have an organization that is near and dear to your heart that you think I should 
consider for future donations, please do reach out to me privately to help me understand the good work 
they do.  I am always looking to expand the list of organizations that receive our help. 

 

L’Shalom, and Todah, 

 

Rabbi Dubin   
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President’s Message 

For those of you who have been following my quest to have my picture taken at all 50 state capitol buildings, this is 
my major announcement. I HAVE COMPLETED THIS QUEST!!! 

 

 

 

I did a reprise of Trenton, NJ in December to give various members of my family who were not able to travel with 
me an opportunity to participate in my quest. 

 

As a recap for my friends: 

My favorite capitol was Des Moines, Iowa. This was because when I went to the Iowa Cubs minor league baseball 
game, the state capitol was present just beyond centerfield.  

 

 

(continued on next page) 
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President’s Message 

The most impressive buildings were Austin, Texas, Des Moines, Iowa and Little Rock, Arkansas. 

My favorite capitol moment of the trip occurred in Juneau Alaska. The Capitol building in Juneau was the least 
impressive of all 50 buildings that I attended. What I remember most about Juneau was that a great deal of my 
family was with me, and Allison, Austin, Caitlin, Iris and I took a small boat out on Juneau bay and watched as a pod 
of 11 humpback whales went bubble net feeding.  

 

 

Along the way, I travelled with family, friends and co-workers who accompanied me on these travels. 

It was a wonderful experience traveling the country and seeing beautiful landscapes and experiencing different 
cultures as I was able to dine in or around most of the capitols.  

If you have any questions, I would be glad to answer them, and they might help me as I write up my experiences 
during the seven years it took me to visit all 50 state capitols plus the US Capitol and the capitol in San Juan Puerto 
Rico.  

 

Have a HEALTHY and happy New Year.  

 

All my love, 

Howie 
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Greetings Sisterhood & Temple Members! 
 
Please hold these dates! 
 
Sunday, January 29th - Community b'yachad, tallit making workshop continues, please bring 
your sewing supplies - Sisterhood will also finalize plans for this year's remaining activities & 
events.  Starts at 10am with light refreshments being served. 
 
Sunday, February 26th - Sisterhood Meeting and tentative Mishloach Manot assembly - 
helping hands are needed.  Starts at 10am with light refreshments being served. 
 
Saturday, April 22nd - Annual Fundraising Swap (jewelry, small accessories & ANYTHING 
JUDAICA) with Havdalah lead by Student Cantor Shayna.  Arrive at 7pm - dessert & wine will 
be served - $18.00 per person, please invite friends. 
 
Sunday, May 21st - Annual Mother's Day Tea Party at Suzi's home... starts at 1pm - all mothers 
are invited!!! 
 
 
Weekly Yoga with Gina Cerbone - Wednesdays at 7:15pm in the simcha room.  Monthly 
prepaid registration is preferred, but drop-ins are also welcome.  All levels. 
 
Any questions or suggestions, can be directed to Suzi Marr and/or Beth Lappin. 
Shalom! 
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Updates & Events 

TORAH STUDY 

 
Torah Study is continuing to explore the book of 
Judges. The next meeting will be January 14 at 
10:30am. 
 
Anyone is welcome to join, and it is not necessary to 
read the text ahead of time.  It is helpful to have a 
copy of the Tanakh (Bible) so that you can follow 
along.  We appreciate Rabbi Dubin’s continued 
participation and insights. 
 
Please watch your email for the Zoom link. 

FOOD DRIVE 
Although we are not collecting food at the 
Temple right now, we encourage all members 
to give to charities helping those in need. 

The food pantries are in dire need of supplies to 
fill their shelves as more and more people are 
in need and your generosity will help fill that 
need. 

Thank you for your continued support! 

-Iris 

A Reminder from the 
Sunshine Committee 

Please let us know when someone has 
passed away, is ill or otherwise in need 
of a little sunshine so that the Jewish 
Center may be there to support and 
assist as best we can.  Please contact 

Ruth Schutzbank at (908) 329-6036 or 
Howie.ruth@hotmail.com.  

 

PURIM SPIEL 

 
Get ready 2023 SHPIELERS! 
 
Searching for fun-loving, silly adults for a fun-loving, 
ridiculously silly experience!  
 
This year we will be shpieling into an Elton John 
script. Talent is nice, but not needed! All that’s 
needed is a desire to laugh out loud and enjoy each 
other in weekly rehearsals every Sunday in Jan and 
Feb.  Times to be announced. 
 
Performance will be March 3 at Friday evening 
services. 
 
Please let me know if you’ll join in the fun.  
 
Your dedicated director, 
Debbie Apsel 
debapsel@gmail.com 

mailto:Howie.ruth@hotmail.com
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Updates & Events 

YAHRZEITS 
 
Sadie Schiller                       Family of Blanche Davidson 
Leslie Apsel                          Mother of Deb Apsel 
Jessica Hirsch                      Daughter of Iris & Howie Hirsch 
Laurette Fromer Pinn        Mother of Helen Mattson 
Isaac Nudelman                   Grandfather of Tracey Bauer 
Ellen Field                             Mother of Alison Shelofsky 
Joseph Berkowitz                Father of Jerry Berkowitz 
Sid Goldstein                         Father of Iris Hirsch 
Naomi Davine                       Cousin of Edythe Herson 
Gussie Zaret                          Grandmother of Lois Goldberg 
Gertrude Post                       Mother of Laurie Post 
 
Note: If any Yahrzeit information is missing or incorrect, 
please notify the Temple. 

DONATIONS 
 
In memory of Joseph Berkowitz 
- Jerry and Rita Berkowitz 
 
In memory of Jessica Hirsch 
- Howie and Iris Hirsch 
 
In memory of Sid Goldstein 
- Howie and Iris Hirsch 

 

BUILDING UPDATE 

 
Now that we are back to in person services and 
using the facilities, if you notice that something is 
running low and needs to be replaced (either in the 
bathrooms or kitchen), please let me know.  
 
You can either call or email me at 
irishirsch@comcast.net or 908-850-1030. 
 
Thank you. 
 
Iris 

UNITY WORSHIP WEEKEND 

 
It is with pleasure and excitement that we invite 
you to join us for our 7th Annual MLK Weekend 
Unity Worship Weekend this Friday and Sunday. 
  
With COVID in mind, Friday’s service at JCNWJ will 
be both in-person and also on Zoom (which accepts 
both computer and telephone log-ins), and Sunday’s 
service at Mt. Pisgah AME Church will be both in-
person and also over conference call (which is voice
-only). 
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Sponsors 
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Sponsors 

Wanted: Advertisers for JCNWJ Journal 

Kindly take note of the ads at the end of our Journal and 
whenever possible, support these establishments with 

your patronage.  It’s also a good idea to mention that you 
saw their Temple ad.  If there are any businesses that you 
use regularly that might be interested in taking an ad in 

the Journal, please contact Rita Berkowitz 
(berk721@aol.com) or Ruth Schutzbank 

(Howie.ruth@hotmail.com).  You can also go to our 
homepage, print out an advertising form and give it di-

rectly to them to mail in. 

mailto:berk721@aol.com
mailto:Howie.ruth@hotmail.com

